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WRITING WORKSHOPS AT RICHMOND LIBRARY TOMORROW

Award-winning author Wendy Scott is presenting two workshops on aspects of writing at Richmond Library on Saturday 23 November. Each workshop runs for three hours. 

Vivid Writing – make your prose sing!    9.30 am – 12.30 pm
During the last five years, Hokitika-based author Wendy Scott has been awarded 10 international book awards and distinctions. This workshop explores the techniques used by Wendy to paint mind pictures that bring readers closer to the characters and their story. Plus, Wendy will share her tips on how to avoid alienating potential readers.

Lunch break: 12.30 pm – 1 pm (bring your own lunch)

How To Connect With Your Reading Audience (Marketing)    1 pm – 4 pm

Many authors prefer the isolation of their writing space rather than going out and marketing their books. In today’s current literary climate, it’s essential for authors to actively market themselves and their book catalogues. Wendy will discuss a variety of marketing strategies to help build your author brand so you can reach your target audience.

Each workshop costs $20 per session per person. People are welcome to come to either of the workshops for $20, or both for $40. If you haven’t already booked, don’t worry; more attendees are welcome, and can pay (cash only) on the day. The workshops take place at the Constance Barnicoat Room at Richmond Library (immediately on the right if entering from Queen Street). 

MARLBOROUGH WRITERS REPORT

The Marlborough Writers met in Blenheim on Tuesday 19 November. Convenor Annette Rattray sends this report:

Your workshop attendees will appreciate what Wendy Scott has to offer you in her talk about marketing books on the internet. There were 15 of us there on 19th. 

Younger people have a natural nous about how to go fossicking around to find the best and most useful sites on the net, which us older ones can't match. It was great to have Wendy's information passed on.

Our next meeting will be on Tuesday 17 December at noon at Fairweathers. We will each be putting ‘Three humorous words’ into a hat, having a blind draw, and writing for ten minutes on the topic. For more information, contact me at annetterattray@hotmail.com
POETRY BRUNCH IN GREYMOUTH

Part of the LoudMouth Performing Arts Festival, Poetry Brunch will take place at the Left Bank Art Gallery, Greymouth Town Square, Tainui Street, Greymouth, on Saturday 23 November, 10.30am – 12.30 pm. $15 entry into the day's full event gives entry into this brunch, where we will share our own poetry and poems of others that we love around the brunch table. Homemade breads will be provided, bring a topping to share. If you could RSVP to Katrina at kbtaiwan@gmail.com, it would be appreciated! For more information about LoudMouth, go to: https://www.facebook.com/loudmouthnz/ (If you are interested in the possibility of busking/street performing, either this year or next, get in touch.) 

REPORT ON COURAGE DAY EVENT

Gaelynne Pound sends this report:
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A crowd of approximately 40 attended the event marking Courage Day (Day of the Imprisoned Writer) at Nelson’s Volume bookshop on Friday 15 November. Gaelynne Pound was MC for the evening. 

Dana Wensley (pictured), PEN (NZ)’s Representative for Freedom of Expression, gave a talk on writers that PEN is focussing on, and her wish to implement in schools a programme on Social Media awareness. She also spoke about the arrival in New Zealand of Iranian-Kurdish writer Behrouz Boochani, released from Manus Island to speak at the Word Christchurch festival. 

This was followed by readings of poems by writers who are imprisoned or detained. The writers featured were: Tal Al-Mallouhi (Syria), Galal El-Behairy (Egypt), Stella Nyanzi (Uganda) and Jose Bello (USA). The poems were read by two young poets – Mika Lines (12) and Alice Wynen (17) – alongside Henry Ludbrook and Carol Don Ercolano. Juliet Ayre played the Adagio from J.S. Bach’s Sonata No. 1 in G Minor for Solo Violin. 

Thanks to Stella and Thomas of Volume bookshop for hosting the event. 

PICTON POETS NEXT MEETING
The Picton Poets usually meet on the fourth Wednesday of the month, 10.30 am – 12.00 pm at Picton Library. They share their own original poems in a friendly, constructive atmosphere. New members and visitors are welcome.

The final meeting for the year will be on Wednesday 27 November, when instead of lunch they will be meeting for dinner at 6pm at Le Café, London Quay. For more information contact Joyce Elwood-Smith on 027 226 1276 or joyce.elwoodsmith@gmail.com
AUTHOR TALK IN NELSON 
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What is Aotearoa New Zealand's relationship to its unique night skies? In Southern Nights, award-winning science writer Naomi Arnold traces this relationship from the celestial navigation that brought the first people to these shores, through Maori and European astronomy, encompassing all manner of celestial phenomena, to the present day, when observation of our night time skies is threatened by atmospheric and light pollution. Published by HarperCollins NZ, the book is superbly illustrated throughout.  

Naomi will be talking about Southern Nights on Thursday 28 November at Page & Blackmore Booksellers, Nelson, at 5.30 pm. Everyone is welcome to this free event.

WRITERS OF PICTON

Writers of Picton usually meet on the first Monday of the month at 1.30 pm in the upstairs meeting room at Picton Library. 

The final meeting for the year is a lunch at Oxley's on Monday 2 December at 1.30 pm. Partners are invited, and vegetarian and vegan options are available. The writing exercise is 200-400 words on the topic ‘Merry Christmas’. If you are coming, please let Irene know at 03-973 0638 or pandi.goodhope@gmail.com
WRITERS AT LUNCHTIME

The next Writers at Lunchtime meeting takes place on Wednesday 4 December, 11.30 am to 1.30 pm. As this is the last meeting for the year, there will be no guest speaker; instead there will be a raffle and a fun quiz. Bring a wrapped book (pre-loved is fine) for ‘Secret Santa’ gift exchange.
The venue for Writers at Lunchtime is The Prince Albert, 113 Nile Street, Nelson (car parking is accessed from Tasman Street). Come any time from 11.30 am. Everyone is welcome. For more information contact Chrissie on 03-5469818.

‘LIFE SENTENCE’ WRITING GROUP 
‘Life Sentence’ is a writing group for those who want to write better, be inspired and be supported to publish. They meet on the first Thursday of the month at The Workshop in New Street, Nelson, 5.30 - 7pm. The next meeting will be on Thursday 5 December. 

For more information contact Chris Stuart on 027 777 2556, or email chrisannstuart@gmail.com.

AUTHOR TALK IN NELSON – CHRISTINE LEUNENS

Christine Leunens will be at Page & Blackmore Booksellers, 254 Trafalgar Street, Nelson at 5.30 pm on Thursday 5 December to talk about her gripping novel, Caging Skies. 

An avid member of the Hitler Youth in 1940s Vienna, Johannes discovers his parents are hiding a Jewish girl named Elsa behind a false wall in their home. His initial horror turns to interest – then love and obsession. After his parents disappear, Johannes is the only one aware of Elsa’s existence in the house and he alone is responsible for her fate. Drawing strength from his daydreams about Hitler, Johannes plans for the end of the war and what it might mean for him and Elsa. 

Caging Skies has been translated into 17 languages and is the inspiration for the major film by Taika Waititi, Jojo Rabbit, which is currently showing in cinemas. Read more about Christine and her writing here: http://www.topwriters.co.nz/christine-leunens.html
FICTION FACTORY SHORT STORY COMPETITION

Fiction Factory’s 2019/20 Short Story Competition is open for entries of stories up to 3000 words. Stories should be previously unpublished, and all types of stories are eligible, apart from children’s and young adults. While the competition is UK based, international entries are welcome, as long as they are written in English. The organisers say: ‘We’re looking for originality and the power to move in some way.’  

Prizes are: £150, £50 and £25. Stories must be submitted by email as Word documents. Entrants may submit as many stories as they like, but each entry must be submitted as a separate entry with an entry fee of £6, plus £10 for an optional critique. The closing date for entries is 29 February 2020. Results will be announced in April. For full conditions of entry and to submit entries, go to: https://fiction-factory.biz/
POEM IN THE WINDOW

Each month, a poem is displayed in the window of Page & Blackmore Booksellers at 254 Trafalgar Street, Nelson. The poem for November is The Way Home by Cliff Fell. 
Poems reflecting the Top of the South are desirable, but submissions on any theme are welcome. The most important criterion is that people passing by and pausing to read can readily identify with it. Length should ideally be not more than 30 lines, but an extract from a longer poem could be displayed as lines from ....  If you would like a poem of yours considered for the window, send a selection of up to three as email attachments to Carol Ercolano at c.d.ercolano@gmail.com 

The ‘window poems’ are published in the biennial Horizons anthologies, which also feature the winning stories from the Page & Blackmore Short Story Competitions. Every author included in the anthology receives a free copy.  

The poems that appeared during 2015 and 2016 were published in Horizons 3, 
and the poems displayed during 2017 and 2018 are included in Horizons 4, published in September 2019. Both anthologies can be purchased here: http://www.topwriters.co.nz/publications.html 

